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MINUTES 
 

DATE: May 7, 2024 

TO: Iron Horse Corridor Advisory Committee 

FROM: Carl J. Roner, Public Works Department 

SUBJECT: November 7, 2024 Meeting 

 
The following is a record of the Iron Horse Corridor (IHC) Advisory Committee meeting held on 
November 7, 2024, at Contra Costa County Department of Public Works, 255 Glacier Drive, Martinez. 
 
Members present:  Nazanin Shakerin (District II, remote), Andrei Obolenskiy (District IV), Charlie 
Neary, (Town of Danville), Anne Stuthers (Alamo, remote) Scott Perkins (City of San Ramon), Usama 

Farradj and Ben Guthrie, (City of Pleasant Hill), Lesley Hunt (City of Walnut Creek), Dave Kendall, (East 

Bay Regional Park District (EBRPD)),  
 
Staff present: Carl J. Roner, (County Public Works Department), Steve Kovalewski, (County Public 
Works Department, Jen Quallick (District II), Lia Bristol (District IV Chris Weeks (City of San Ramon), 
Suzanne Wilson and Carlos Lare-Masters (EBRPD). 
           
1. Open the meeting 

Meeting called to order at 4:31 p.m. 
 

2. Public Comment (Items not listed on the agenda) 
a. None. 

 
3. Approval of May 6, 2024 Meeting Minutes 

Motion to approve the minutes. Motion passed with the following vote: 
AYES: Shakerin, Struthers, Perkins, Neary, Farradj, Kendall, Obolenskiy, Hunt, Arnerich 
NOES: None 
ABSENT: MacKay 
ABSTAIN: None 
 

4. Review IHC Trust Fund Fiscal Year Report 
Staff provided the Committee with Trust Fund revenue and expenditures. Funding has remained 
stable. The accounting report was approved and accepted by the Committee. 

 
5. Reports from Committee Members and Staff 

Carl Roner provided the current list of IHC projects and their status, including the Kinder Morgan 
Release in Walnut Creek and the status of trees in the IHC at Pleasant Hill Co-Housing (PG&E will not  
be removing the trees).  
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Chris Weeks from the City of San Ramon provided a brief update on the status of the Bollinger Canyon 
Pedestrian Bridge, which is under construction. Chris noted some of the traffic diversions that were 
associated with bridge construction.  
 

6. Discussion/Action Items 
The committee discussed briefly the New and Emerging Mobility Modes in the Corridor Element.  
 

7. Consider agenda topics and date for next meeting 
The next meeting date is August 5, 2024. Topics to be discussed include the status of PG&E tree 
removal near Pleasant Hill Co-Housing, and a continuation of the New and Emerging Mobility Modes 
in the Corridor Element discussion.  

 
The meeting was adjourned at 5:30 p.m. 
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